
Date: _________________  

To: The Humboldt County Board of Supervisors From: Dylan & Holly Carr
825 5th Street, Room 111 Diamond C Ranch
Eureka, CA 95501 P.O. Box 355

Garberville, CA 95542
  
  

   
   
Subject: 2021 Property Tax Reduction for transitional Williamson Act Preserve land

Attachment: 2021 Property Tax Bill, APN 223-016-017 (annotated)

To the Humboldt County Board of Supervisors,

We are the owner/operators of Diamond C Ranch, a Southern Humboldt County cattle-ranch
operating since 2001 within the Tooby Ranch Agricultural Preserve.  The County’s non-renewal of
the Tooby Ranch Williamson Act Contract in 2017 significantly raised the property tax burden on
the grazing lands within the Tooby Preserve beginning in 2018.  We applied for a new Diamond C
Ranch Williamson Act Preserve/Contract for our primary parcel (APN 223-016-017) on March 10,
2020, which should have started the annual review/approval process with a new contract date of
January 1st 2021.  Unfortunately the Planning Department failed to move our Williamson Act (WA)
application forward in 2020; we missed our new-contact date of 1/1/2021 and did not receive the full
(RTC§423) restricted-valuation of the grazing acres within APN 223-016-017 for the 2021 tax year
(see Attachment). 

In line with the Board’s review and approval of our 2022 Diamond C Ranch Williamson Act
Preserve/Contract and in consideration of the deficient/delayed processing of our WA application,
we ask the Board of Supervisors to allow and direct the RTC§423-valuation of the grazing acres
within APN 223-016-017 for the 2021-tax-year.

Sincerely,

_____________________________ _____________________________
Dylan T. Carr Holly M. Carr
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